


Statutes. Any insurer may make a filing to deviate from the NCCI rate level pursuant to section 

627.211, Florida Statutes, and Rule 690-189.004, Florida Administrative Code. 

3. The OFFICE provided an opportunity for members of the public to comment on

the Filing and held an online public hearing on October 15, 2024. 

4. The data provided by NCCI in this filing supports its request for an overall average

statewide decrease of 1.0% for the industrial classes and an overall average statewide decrease of 

13.9% for the "F" classes in workers' compensation insurance premiums in Florida. 

WHEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing, and being otherwise duly advised in the 

premises, it is hereby ORDERED that OIR file-log #24-068742 submitted by NCCI is 

APPROVED. 

DONE and ORDERED this_ day of November, 2024. 
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Michael Yaworsky, Commissioner 
Office of Insurance Regulation 






